Cherry Valley City Council Meeting
Cherry Valley City Hall

166 Highway 1B

Cherry Valley, AR 72324

June 11, 2019~ 6:00 p.m.

On June 11, 2019, the City of Cherry Valley meet for its regular City Council meeting.  Present were Mayor Adam Love, Council Member James DeWitt, Council Member Earnest Meredith, Council Member Roy Dorris absent and Recorder Treasurer Stacey Bennett.
Visitors: None
The meeting was opened with prayer by Council Member Roy Dorris.
On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member Dorris to approve the May 14, 2019 minutes as read. 3 for 0 against 
On a motion made by Council Member DeWitt, seconded by Council Member Meredith to approve the Financial Statement and paying of bills. 3 for 0 against 

Fire – All fire hose, air packs has been tested. Some will need to be replaced due to being out of date. 

Police – Fire extinguishers were purchased for both units.  Chief Jamie Walls reported the Dodge Charger is starting to have some mechanical issues and becoming costly.  Chief Walls found a Dodge Durango for $31,187.00 and they are willing to give a trade in value on the Dodge charger in the amount of $3,500.00 with Red River Dodge.  The Durango comes with a 100,000-mile power trane warranty or 5 years. Council discussed maybe selling the charger to see if that would better benefit the city.

On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member DeWitt to allow Mayor Adam Love to make the decision in the best interest of the city for the new patrol unit.   3 for 0 against
Water – The contact chambers will be pressure washed then they will be painted.  
On the August water billing the Arkansas public water service fee will increase from $0.30 to $0.40 per the Arkansas Department of Health. 

Council discussed a policy regarding having water turned on after hours.  

On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member DeWitt to set a fee of $25.00 to have services turned on after working hours. 3 for 0 against

City Checking Accounts - Recorder-Treasurer Stacey Bennett discussed changing the signatures on the cities accounts due to Terrie Hess getting married.

On a motion made by Alderman DeWitt, seconded by Alderman Dorris to change the signatures on all of the city’s accounts at First National Bank and Cross County Bank. The signatures need to be Mayor Adam Love, Recorder-Treasurer Stacey Bennett and Court Clerk Terrie Hess-Chappell on all city accounts and requiring 2 signatures on accounts.  3 for 0 against
Court Clerk Terrie Hess -Chappell and Chief Jamie Walls requested to destroy court and police department records according to statue 16-10-211 by burning these records.
On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member Dorris to approve the request to destroy the records for the court and police department according to statue 16-10-211. 3 for 0 against

City Park Complex – Mayor Love meet with Martin Smith and his intern Zane Colvin regarding a drawing for the layout of the park.  Mr. Colvin will be getting the drawing as the committee requested.  Mayor Love discussed with the council about getting some grass seed on the park grounds. 
On a motion made by Council Member Meredith, seconded by Council Member Dorris to adjourn at 6:44 pm. 3 for 0 against

Next meeting will be July 9, 2019 at 6:00 p.m.
_____________________________


_____________________________

Stacey Bennett, Recorder Treasurer


Adam Love, Mayor

